
Vampire Beach Babes ”Hotfoot” Music Video by David Sloma 

FADE IN:

EXT. PARKING LOT - DAY 

The VAMPIRE BEACH BABES, BARON MARCUS, BOA and DEVILMAN pull
up in their Vampire Beach Babes mobile. They get out and 
look to the beach. A crowd is gathering.

BARON MARCUS 
Looks like a great day for some beachy-beach!

DEVILMAN 
Yeah, look at that surf out there, man!

Waves of heat rise from the parking lot.

BOA 
And, look at that heat!

ALL 
Hotfoot!!!!!

People stream past them towards the water, or try to...

BEGIN MUSIC TRACK

The Babes get out of the car and strip off their fetish 
clothes for the beachwear underneath. They start to play, a 
big speaker in the back of their car.

A FATMAN runs by, skipping on the hot pavement. He runs so 
fast that get gets to the sand, then the water and flops in.

A BUSINESSMAN, pants rolled up, tries to run barefoot across
the lot. He jumps from foot to foot really fast and throws 
his briefcase down and stands on it. His feet steam and he 
jumps into a kids swimming pool, scaring the KID and his 
GIRLFRIEND.

EXT. BEACH - FOOT LOTION SHACK - CONTINUING 

Babe Boa, in disguise as a sexy PVC-wearing nurse, doles out
foot burn lotion to the growing line of patients. They stick
their feet up and she slaps the lotion on with a paint 
brush.
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EXT. BEACH  - CONTINUING 

Further up the beach, Devilman, in disguise as Jimmy Buffet,
sells beer to the thirsty.

EXT. BEACH  - CONTINUING 

Baron Marcus, dressed even more fet, leads a conga line, 
getting spanked.

A DAD and MOM (both dressed like the 60's, her with beehive)
push an SUV baby carriage, start to hotfoot over the parking
lot, taking turns jumping up on the carriage to avoid 
getting burned.

Two GOTHS saunter over the lot in big boots and sun 
umbrellas, unaffected.

A HIPPIE GIRL does her hotfoot, twirling like she's dancing 
to the Grateful Dead. She gets across to the sand and does a
few cartwheels.

The Businessman waves bye to the Kid and his Girlfriend, 
gets out of the pool and does a hotfoot jig across the lot 
to the sand and starts to dance with the others. 

The Kid runs onto the pavement, then stops and jumps up and 
down, holding his feet. He runs back and jumps into the pool
with his Girlfriend, looking defeated. They watch as others 
hotfoot across.

A ROCKER in chains and leather hotfoots in across the sand. 
He spies a NERD in thick taped glasses and pocket protector.
He jumps on the Nerd's back, and they both collapse in the 
sand.

A MUSCLE GUY hotfoots like a girl across the sand, carrying 
a big melon. He throws the melon down and it cracks open. He
sticks his feet in it for relief. Foot Lotion Girl looks at 
him longingly, waving her lotion brush. He smiles. The 
people in line grow impatient.

Marcus and the two Babes run together over the hot ground, 
each taking turns jumping up in the air while the others 
hold them - they avoid the hotfoot this way.
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They step onto cut outs of "how to dance feet" on the sand. 
Marcus stays down a little longer on the hot sand, smiling, 
before jumping up again. They reach a stage and play there, 
with a big colorful umbrella.

The Kid's Girlfriend punches him, leaves the pool and runs 
to where the crowd is.

Marcus grabs the umbrella and floats to the sand, starts 
dancing, grinding into the sand. The Babes jump down from 
the stage and grind into the sand, liking the heat, steam 
coming from their feet.

People notice them and start grind their feet into the sand 
as well. Soon it's a big dance.

A FEW PEOPLE play Twister, all tied together. They fall into
the sand.

The Kid watches, alone from the pool.

The Babes are playing as everyone dances in the sand. The 
Babes walk into the water, still playing. The crowd follows 
them.

The Kid crawls out of the pool, and starts to hotfoot in his
own unique way across the lot to the sand, then runs into 
the water. He meets his Girlfriend and she hugs him.

It turns into a big water fight with everyone getting 
splashed.

EXT. UNDERWATER - CONTINUING 

The Babes go underwater and play there, standing on a coral 
reef, with fish floating by.

The crowd of people come underwater and they have a big 
twist under the waves, going through various dances: 
watussi, stroke, mashed potato, etc.

Marcus swims close to the camera for the final lyric 
"Hotfoot!"

FADE OUT.
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